
  

BY E-MAIL 
 

April 20, 2018 
 
Michael Buonaguro 
Barrister and Solicitor 
24 Humber Trail 
Toronto ON  M6S 4C1 
mrb@mrb-law.com 

 

Dear Mr. Buonaguro: 
 

Re: Westario Power Inc. (Westario Power) 
Application for Rates 
Ontario Energy Board File Number: EB-2017-0084 

 
The OEB is in receipt of Westario Power’s request for an extension to the April 19, 

2018 deadline for the filing of any settlement proposal in this proceeding. That 

deadline was established in the OEB’s Decision on Interim Rates and Procedural 

Order No. 1 issued on February 7, 2018. 

 

Westario Power indicated that it is actively working with parties and OEB staff to work 

toward a settlement proposal, and requested that the OEB extend the deadline for 

submitting a settlement proposal to April 25, 2018. The OEB approves the requested 

extension on the basis that Westario Power is working toward the completion and filing 

of the settlement proposal.  

 

The OEB is cancelling the tentative date of May 3 for the presentation of any 

settlement proposal, as set out in the Decision on Interim Rates and Procedural Order 

No. 1. The OEB will determine whether it will require a presentation, and the new date 

for any such presentation, after reviewing any settlement proposal that may be filed. 

 
Yours truly, 

 
 

Original Signed By 

 

Kirsten Walli 
Board Secretary 

 
c: Malcolm McCallum, Vice President Finance/CFO, Westario Power Inc. 

Ontario Energy Board 
P.O. Box 2319 
27th Floor 
2300 Yonge Street 
Toronto ON M4P 1E4 
Telephone: 416-481-1967 
Facsimile:  416-440-7656 
Toll free: 1-888-632-6273 

Commission de l’énergie 
de l’Ontario 
C.P. 2319 
27e étage 
2300, rue Yonge 
Toronto ON M4P 1E4 
Téléphone: 416-481-1967 
Télécopieur: 416-440-7656 
Numéro sans frais: 1-888-632-6273 
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